New Hampshire’s Derby Winner Awaits You
“About 15 percent of the salmon netted in Lake Winnipesauke last fall were four year old salmon. One of these fish, probably a female weighing over six pounds, will definitely be this year’s derby winner” says New Hampshire Fish and Game biologist Don Miller.

Lake Winnipesauke fall’s netting results netted some great information too. Don says the nets were loaded with salmon that are now three years old. In fact 70 percent of the catch was of these three year old salmon in the 19 inch range. They will actually grow to about 20 or 21 inches by the opening day of salmon season on April first. This huge age class of salmon was averaging nearly three pounds last fall as well. Normally these three year old fish only make up 40 to 45 percent of the salmon population. This age class has survived exceptionally well!
Don also had some great news to report on the fall netting results in Sunapee Lake. This lake is on a comeback for salmon! A reduced salmon stocking rate has brought the smelt back and now even these salmon were averaging about two pounds.
Newfound Lake will also be producing some trophy sized salmon as well as tons of lake trout and super rainbow trout fishing. The smelt population is doing very well in this lake and is growing some spectacular fish.

Lake Winnisquam has been improving the last few years but the smelt population has not fully rebounded. Winnisquam is certainly a better lake trout lake. Don says “This Lake is nearly overrun with lake trout and they are suppressing the other fish populations.”

Here too the rainbows are doing very well for a whole other reason. Rainbows in Winnisquam are often full of snails when Don checks them. Yes they are escargot fanatics. Don even went so far as to say “Rainbows are the coyotes of our lakes feeding on anything going!” Can you tie a snail fly?

Up on Squam Lake the length size limit on salmon has actually been reduced from 18 inches to 15 inches this year. This will help improve the quality of the overall salmon population on this pristine lake.
While salmon may be on the minds of many fishermen Don did want to remind folks that fine rainbow trout fishing is available from lakes all across the state. Most are not limited to the April first or even the traditional forth Saturday in April trout pond opening.

 But then again, there is that big fat sow salmon in Winnipesauke that would just love MY offering this spring! I’ll see you there soon.
Eric Orff
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